
Easton District Newsletter 
VICTORIES DONõT HAPPE N  B Y  A C C I D E N T 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 5ŀǘŜΥ  CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ мрΣ нлму 

www.Facebook.com/EastonDistrictPenDel 

 

Thank You to St. Markôs 
UMC,  

Pastor Missy Rekitzke and 
Staff for a wonderful day. 

Lenten Day Apart for Clergy Leadership 
Training 

A Busy Week on the Easton District 

Thank you Centreville UMC 

Thank you St. 
Lukeôs UMC,  
Denton 

http://www.facebook.com/EastonDistrictPenDel
http://www.facebook.com/EastonDistrictPenDel


District Events 
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4, 
11, 
18, 
25 

Waugh Chapel UMC, Cambridge, Black History Month Services, 10am.  
Keynote Speaker: 2/4 - Victoria Jackson-Stanley, Mayor: Cambridge, MD 
Keynote Speaker: 2/11 - Capt. Michael Riggins, US Navy Observatory Superintendent 
Keynote Speaker: 2/18 - Boyd Kevin Rutherford, Lt. Governor of Maryland 
Keynote Speaker: 2/25 - James Collins, Chief Information Office - State of DE 

17 Scotts UMC, Trappe, presents Valentine Gala, 4 p.m. Tickets $20 per person. For more 
information contact Andrea Pulley at 410-476-1715 or the church at 410-476-3980. 

18 Mt. Vernon UMC, Church Hill, Menôs Day Worship Service. Dinner served 2-3 p.m. & 3:30 
p.m. Rev. Dartanyon Hines, Choir & Congregation. 

20 CoNAM Meeting, 10am, Grace UMC, Georgetown, DE 

24 St. Daniels UMC, Barclay, Black History Program, 6:00 p.m. 

24 New Zion UMC, Cordova, Womenôs Retreat, 8:30am, $20. 

24 Metropolitan-Zion United Methodist Church Ministries, Denton, Black Heritage Banquet 
ñEmbracing Our Pastò, 3:30 p.m.   Tickets $15.00/Single and $25.00/Couples.  Contact Sharon 
Brown ï 410-634-1147 or Linda Evans at 443-786-4796.  

25 New Zion UMC, Cordova, Womenôs Day Service, 3:30pm. Guest Speaker, Rev. Alice 
Hutchins, John Wesley UMC, Carmichael. 
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3 St. Johnôs UMC, Golden Hill, Annual Auction Sale, 10am. 

3 Union Wesley UMC, Frankford, DE, Celebrates Black History Month, 6pm. 

4 Metropolitan-Zion United Methodist Church Ministries, Denton Location, Denton, Annu-
al Ushers Day, 3:30 p.m.   The theme is ñServing Godôs People with Joyò, 1 Peter 4:10-11.   

11 St. Luke UMC, Royal Oak, 100 Women in Red, 3:30pm. Guest Preacher, Rev. Ashley 
Jones, Choir and Congregation of Faith Community and Mt. Pleasant UMC, East New Market 
and Linkwood. 

24 Confirmation Rally, Barrattôs Chapel, 10am- Noon 

Bishop Johnson will be praying for the Easton District the week of February 
25 - March 3. 
Joys and concerns can be shared with me at pjohnson@epaumc.org.  

https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!BHzYaFIqZeGeQxl29wjWFo4CcsMVkUAKmDdCCifSMFD7NFZWNV+OBYA2ATOzLYHKwwQTcUGNS-gzm+i+snpeQU


Birthday Corner~ 
 

Feb. 23 -  Dan Gedman (Union, Federalsburg) 
Feb. 23 -  Roslyn Watts (Church Creek- Cambridge) 

Reminder to all churches/pastors that each incorporated church needs to file Form 1 each year.  It can be found on line 

by searching ñMD Tax  Form 1ò  fill out page 1, ignore 2 & 4 and sign on page 3 and mail or efile. 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Collison at dcollison@goeaston.net  

mailto:dcollison@goeaston.net


32nd Order of  

St. Barnabas Laity 

Celebration 

Nominations for the St. 

Barnabas Award 

Order of St. Barnabas 

Letter, Application, and 

purpose  

Please promptly send all nomina-

tions to: 

Bishop Felton Edwin May Re-

source Center 

139 N. State Street 

Dover, Delaware 19901 

Attn: Christine Trott 

or E-Mail to ctrott@pen-del.org 

  

The deadline for applications is 

February 16, 2018. 

Important 2018 Dates  
From your Conference 
Disability Ministry  
Committee 

*resources for these dates can be found at 
http://www.pen-del.org/

disabilityinformationandresources 
 

Wednesday, February 28, 2018 ï Deadline to submit 
nomination for disAbility Connection Award to be given 
out at Annual Conference; NOTE -  Application has been 
changed; only one of the 4 E questions needs to be an-
swered. Applications on Pen-Del site. 
Saturday, March 3, 2018 ï Peninsula-Delaware Confer-
ence Committee on Disability Ministries presents: ñPutting 

the Pieces Together for Effective Ministries with People with Disabili-
tiesò. For more information and to register, go to www.eiseverywhere.com/
disabilityministry 
Can we include ALL people, including those with disabilities, in mak-
ing disciples for the transformation of the world through Christ?    

YES, We Can 

Greetings Clergy of the Easton District! 
 
Iõm writing about the Pen-Del Board of Pensions Financial Seminar.  As you may or may not know, the Seminar was 
scheduled for September 2017.  However, due to circumstances out of our control, it needed to be rescheduled 
for Tuesday, March 27 8am ð 4:30pm.  The Conference is inviting clergy of ALL ages to spend the day learning 
about Money Management for Life.  Specifically topics covered include:  

¶Wespath Retirement Plans, tools offered by Benefits Access, and investment options 
¶Monthly retirement income projections 
¶Social Security eligibility criteria for retirement and Medicare benefits - in addition to finding out about the 
solvency of funds to provide for future generations 

¶Developing a Spending Plan Pre and Post Retirement (Make sure youõre saving enough now and donõt over spend in 
retirement or outlive your funds!) 

¶Pitfalls to avoid  
¶Much more information to assist you as you plan for the next stage of your life 
 
Iõm sure you would find this educational experience very helpful ð and clergy members can earn CEUõs.  Spouses 
are encouraged to attend and participate as well. 
 
Iõve attached a link to the registration form for your convenience.  
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ÆςωρÂÅσÁÃÄςφτψωρψÆτχÂÄπÁφρÂψωÂπφȾÂÏÐͺÓÅÍÉÎÁÒςπρψȢÐÄÆ  

4ÈÅÒÅÓÁ -Ȣ #ÌÅÁÒÙ ɉ4ÅÒÒÉɊ 
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https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
https://pendel-email.brtapp.com/!G5vHm0JbFiLv1FOo7LqOfcXbw5MpqG0SkCwXvOSwraHOjXPJhMh869dywrMK8i2vUVQtpHAlU98T-za6E5TXHY
http://www.pen-del.org/disabilityinformationandresources
http://www.pen-del.org/disabilityinformationandresources
http://www.eiseverywhere.com/disabilityministry
http://www.eiseverywhere.com/disabilityministry
https://www.pen-del.org/files/tables/content/8986252/fields/files/f291be3acd2648918f47bd0a61b89b06/bop_seminar2018.pdf
https://www.pen-del.org/files/tables/content/8986252/fields/files/f291be3acd2648918f47bd0a61b89b06/bop_seminar2018.pdf
mailto:tcleary@pen-del.org


Easton District Office 

 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 547 

Denton, MD 21629 
 

Physical Address: 
100 S. 5th Ave., 
Denton, MD 21629 

 

Office Phone: 443-448-4012            
 

Office Email:  
eastondistrictoffice@goeaston.net 
Web Presence:  www.pen-del.org 

 
Rev. Dr. Shirlyn H. Brown 
Easton District Superintendent 

 

DS email: dspastorb@gmail.com 
DS Phone: 410-924-2530 

 
Beth Stevens 

Administrative Assistant 
 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday thru Thursday:   
9:00 amñ4:00 pm 
Friday:  CLOSED 

Peninsula- Delaware  
Conference 

 
The United Methodist Church 

Bishop Felton Edwin May Resource Center 
 
 

139 N. State Street, Dover, DE  19901 
Website: www.pen-del.org 
Phone: 302-674-2626  

Toll Free:  1-877-736-3351 
 

 
 
 

 

Presiding Bishop 
Bishop Peggy A. Johnson 

PO Box 820 
Valley Forge, PA  19482 

Stˉʦ C˛˚ɶecɾeʋ! 
If you would like to receive the weekly Conference 
Newsletter, please let the District Office know your e-

mail address.  

IRS Mileage Rate for 2018: 
The Internal Revenue Service has offi-
cially set the Business mileage rate for 
2018 at 54.5 cents/mile and the Charita-
ble mileage rate remains 14 cents/mile.  

The District Office will be 
CLOSED 

On Monday, February 19 
For the Presidentsô Day Holiday 

 
If you have an emergency, contact the 

District Superintendent at 
dspastorb@gmail.com or 410-924-2530 

http://www.pen-del.org/!FINRGLxB0jHzq3VkLNNwvU-8Qyuh+87hDuDdQ+qBpo-RV3mJ5VTnyQh0tUsZz5vnFWw5DFLMIjRzvdcvjvH+10

